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August 14, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance providing approval of a new sewer franchise for the Town of Skykomish (Skykomish).  The franchise includes an exclusive or “tightline” sewer pipeline from Skykomish’s boundary to the locally owned Skykomish Community Wastewater Treatment facility located approximately ½ mile east of the town limits.  That pipeline occupies road right-of-way in unincorporated King County located within Council District Three.
The proposed franchise will provide Skykomish the opportunity to replace failing and substandard septic systems with a centralized wastewater collection and treatment system.  This work will be done is in conjunction with an environmental cleanup program under the Model Toxics Control Act involving leakage of a Burlington Northern Santa Fe (BNSF) diesel storage tank into existing septic systems.

Skykomish’s General Sewer and Facilities Plan was approved by the King County Council pursuant to recommendation of the King County Utility Technical Review Committee (UTRC).  The UTRC has approved Skykomish’s franchise application as meeting the requirements of K.C.C. 6.27.060.  Council approval of the proposed new franchise is required by K.C.C. 6.27.050.  
This proposed new franchise furthers King County’s Strategic Plan goals to build lasting regional partnerships and encourage economic growth and environmental sustainability.  The franchise agreement has been reviewed and approved by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office. 
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance, which will allow Skykomish to provide better service to the residents of Skykomish.  If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers
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